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Jacksonville Waterways Commission, 


TASK FORCE ON DOWNTOWN RIVER AND WATERFRONT ACTIVATION





Wednesday, May 2, 2018





City Hall, Suite 425, Conference Room A






        9:00 a.m.

In Attendance:  Commissioner Jed Davis (Chair), Jake Gordon, Christian Harden, Brian Shell; Ryan Tiedberg; Commissioner Matt Brockelman and Council Member Lori Boyer were in attendance; Mia Richardson, Legislative Assistant; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Steve Skalitzky, Chief, Natural and Marine Resources Division, Parks Recreation and Community Services Department; Brian Burket, Waterfront Project Manager; Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator/Dockmaster; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division. (See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees)
The Chair convened the meeting at 9:04 a.m. and asked attendees to identify themselves for the record.
The Task Force discussed the status of the floating docks at the Riverside Arts Market.  Currently, accessibility to the docks is restricted to the hours on Saturday when the Arts Market is operating.  The docks can only be used by the public during special events. Captain Jim Suber explained that the costs for replacing the docks would be an estimated $800,000.00.  There likely are additional costs for repair work in the aftermath of future storms and hurricanes.  In addition, pilings would have to be replaced.  The current of the river at this location was an additional issue. Brian Burket reported that he had met with RAM and with representatives of the Jacksonville Chapter of the Red Cross which owns the immediately adjacent property.  The Red Cross had concerns about having the docks on its property because of liability issues.

The Task Force discussed another option for the floating docks in the area and that was nearby City-owned Geffen Park.  The Chair, Commissioner Jed Davis, feels that the best option is probably leaving the floating docks where they are currently located.
Brian Burket led the discussion on the downtown Jacksonville waterway facilities map that depicted public docking facilities.  Commissioner Jed Davis explained that the Jacksonville Landing water taxi stops were damaged by the hurricanes.  The docking facilities on the Southbank are in good shape.  Bob Skalitzky explained that the design work for the Landing’s docking facilities is being evaluated.  The objective is to make the pilings more resilient.  Mr. Skalitzky estimated that the repair work could be completed by the spring of 2019.  He explained the process of contracting to assess the extent of damage, permitting and coming up with a design.
Council Member Lori Boyer was critical of the amount of time it takes for the City to get repair work done on damaged facilities.  She would like to see a white paper on the process City has to undertake to repair or replace damaged facilities (i.e., assessing damage, permitting, etc.).  She asked Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston to come up with a white paper.  Commissioner Lindsay Brock volunteered his time and services to assist with the preparation of the white paper.

The Chair, Commissioner Jed Davis, directed the Task Force’s attention to a photograph of privately owned floating docks located on City property near the shipyards.  It appears that the floating docks are used for boat races and other events.  Mr. Davis wondered whether the owner owed the City any money for use of the site. Council Member Boyer requested that Paige Johnston ask Sports & Entertainment if the docks’ owner owes the City any money.  There does not appear to be any kind of license agreement.

Brian Burket led a discussion of incorporating the downtown docks and water facilities onto the Parks Department website.  Council Member Boyer suggested that it should be on the City’s website and that she imagines that Visit Jax would probably be happy to post this information on its website.
The Chair, Commissioner Jed Davis, next reviewed the Water Taxi Summary and Recommendations (See attached handout).  The report included information on what’s going well, what could be improved and some recommendations.  Mr. Davis met with the water taxi operator, Heather Surface, to be apprised of the water taxi’s operations.  He reported that the zoo was well supported, that is, before the hurricane destroyed the zoo’s docking facility.  The Riverkeeper education program for kids-60 Duval County kids at a time is also doing well.  The things that can be improved include the railroad bridge uncertainty and weekday ridership.  An issue that is particularly troublesome is private boaters parking in water taxi-only stops.  An extensive discussion on this issue ensued.

How do you prevent private boaters from parking in water taxi-only stops?  The Chair suggested better signage would be helpful.  Issuing citations was another suggestion. Towing vessels was another thought.   It was suggested that the violators’ attitude was simply, they don’t care.  The Chair thought that this issue needs to be further discussed at another Task Force meeting.  He expects to talk with the water taxi operators to ascertain how many water taxi- only stops are violated by private boaters.
In Public Comments, John Nooney commented on the downtown water facilities map.  He also announced that public comments on the Maritime Management Plan that will soon be before the Waterways Commission for review and recommendation have to be made by May 4, 2018.
There being no further business, the Task Force meeting was adjourned at 10:20 A.M.
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